Wyke Regis Primary Federation

Developing caring, independent learners for the world community

Head of Federation - Mrs Wanda Roberts B Ed MA (Ed) Deputy Head of Federation - Mrs Jackie Sonner BA (Hons) PGCE

Assistant Headteacher - Mrs Sara Ellis BaEd (Hons) MaST

Wyke Regis Church of England Junior School

High Street

Weymouth

Wyke Regis

Dorset DT4 9NU Tel: 01305 786041 Fax: 01305 771421

junoffice@wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk www.wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk



4th September 2019

Dear Parents/Carers,

Weymouth Walk / Trip

We are planning to take Year 6 on a guided walk through Weymouth to kick-start our 'Where We Live' topic. Our guide for the day will be Dave Allan (a local historian) who will point out many fascinating local landmarks and share interesting facts and stories with the children about our town's history. To make the trip more manageable, we are taking each Year 6 class on a different day, as shown below:

6C – Monday 9th September 2019

6CP – Tuesday 10th September 2019

6H - Friday 13th September 2019

On the day of the trip, we will be leaving school at 9.10am and returning before home time. We will be catching a coach into Weymouth and then walking back to school in order to keep the cost of the trip down. The school subsidises the cost of all trips and visits to the highest level possible. It is however necessary that we request a voluntary contribution of £5.00 from you. Our preferred method of payment is "cashless" ie through Schoolmoney, our online payment system. A text advising that the payment is available will be sent to you shortly. If it is not possible for you to pay in this way, we can still accept payment in cash or by cheque made payable to Wyke Regis Junior School.

Children need to come to school, as usual, wearing their school uniform and bringing their packed lunch as they normally would. We will be doing a lot of walking so please ensure your child is wearing comfortable shoes on this day and has a coat in case it rains whilst we are on our walk. As this trip covers the lunch period, a packed lunch will be required on the day; any school meals ordered will be changed to a "Packed Lunch C" by the school office. However, if you would prefer to provide your own packed lunch, please remember to cancel your meal order for this day.

In order for us to take your child on this trip, we need you to complete every section on page 2 and 3 of the document attached. If you do not know your child's NHS number, your doctors' surgery should be able to provide you with this information. Please retain page 1 of the attached document for your own information then return page 2 and 3 to your child's teacher.

Kind regards,

Miss Clark, Mr Cooper and Miss Hanger